
Dear Parents, 

It has been great to begin to welcome back the majority of the children who have been off and we are all hopeful that 
it is a little more settled for the reminder of the summer term. We have had one further positive case this week, 
amongst the small group of one Year 4 class who have been in school so they will now be off self-isolating until 12th 
July and will switch to remote provision.  

As you will know from the previous newsletter, we had to postpone the scheduled ‘moving up 
morning’ planned for this week because of closed classes, as well as the local Secondary Schools 
cancelling their induction day plans. Next week, on Tuesday 6th, we will be telling the children 
which class they will be in next year, and for those year groups where the children are being 
mixed, who they will be with next year. We hope to be able to organise a short transition meeting 
for the children with their new teacher for next year but are unable to confirm dates for this as it 

will be arranged between the teachers on a convenient date when there are other adults to help out with cover. 

We have listened carefully to parent feedback about making the class names more representative of the diverse      
nature of society today. Therefore next academic year we will have new class names which will be themed around 
inspirational sports personalities.  Over the coming days the children will have the opportunity to vote in the          
selection of the names for each class. Watch out for the new names in next week’s newsletter!  

Next week we have organised ‘Jump Rope’ workshops for all the children which will teach them all new skipping 
and rope skills to help them all be fitter and more agile. These will be outside on the playground in class groupings. 
We know the children will enjoy these workshops. You will see later in the newsletter a flyer advertising the       
skipping ropes, if you would like to purchase one for your child.  During the sessions in school all the ropes will be 
provided and we will endeavour to put some photographs on Twitter. The total cost will be covered by our Sports 
Premium funding. 

At this time of year we always update you about any staffing changes for next year, so I am 
sure you will join me in wishing the two members of staff who will be leaving us at the end of 
term our very best wishes. Mrs Williams, the Teaching assistant in Victoria class, is leaving and 
relocating to be closer to her family. She has been with us a number of years, working in       
classes across Key Stage 2 and we thank her for all her hard work and support. Mrs Smalley has 

also decided to step down from her Teaching Assistant role Nightingale class. She has worked across Reception and 
Key Stage 1 and we thank her too for the impact she has made on so many children. Luckily for us, 
Mrs Smalley will continue with her Speech and Language work in school and, as a qualified      
teacher, will also be available as a Supply Teacher too so she will still be around and about. You 
will also notice a familiar face back in school next week, as Mrs Pratelli will be returning from her 
maternity leave on Monday in preparation for returning to a Class Teacher role next year. She is 
joining another familiar face you may have already spotted, as Mrs Littlewood is back from        
maternity leave too.  

We know that the last couple of weeks have been particularly stressful and frustrating for everyone. In all the cases 
we have followed the guidance and advice from Public Health England when closing bubbles but have made          
representations about the challenges the guidance puts on schools relating to closing bubbles and its impact on the 
education of children. I emailed Chris Grayling over the weekend and he called me at the beginning of this week to 
discuss the concerns I raised. He shared the concerns and assured me that this is being reviewed at a government    
level, which has been endorsed by the reports in the media over the last few days. This leads us all to be more        
optimistic about the arrangements that will operate in the Autumn term.  

Thank you, as always, for your continued support. We have just over two weeks before we break up and can all       
enjoy a well-earned break. 

Kind regards 

Kate Gee. 
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Display Board of the 
Week 

Year 3’s colourful board showcases the work 
the children have been doing in Art, as they 
focus on Georgia O’Keeffe. 

They have been learning the vocabulary for 
describing colour, and have been learning 
how to mix them, as well as experimenting 
with getting different effects and textures by 
using different types of paints. 

Reminders from the Office 
Clubs: 
We are pleased to say that the before and after school clubs will continue again from Monday 5th July and 
will be held the following week as well, ending on Friday 16th July. 

As we aren’t able to hold catch up sessions, we will refund the cost of the missed clubs to the credit cards 
which were used to make the payment, but probably will not be able to do this until towards the end of 
term. 

As we don’t yet know the guidelines for clubs like these for September, we will be sending out the clubs 
information at the start of the new term. We expect that clubs will run from the week beginning Monday 
13th September, and will run for 13 weeks, with the last week of clubs being from Monday 6th December. 

 School Lunches: 

Children can change their lunch pattern for the start of term, and must stay on that pattern for the half term.  
Y5 and Y6 children may also choose a jacket with cheese and/or beans OR the main, and Y6 also have the 
option of a panini on Tuesdays and Thursdays. The children will make their choice in class at the end of 
the week for each day of the following week they are having a school meal. 

To confirm or change meal patterns, please email sarah.catling@southfield-park.surrey.sch.uk, with your 
child’s name and current class, and for each day, whether they would like a school meal or a packed lunch. 
It is very frustrating for both the kitchen and the office staff if requests to change come in after everything 
is done, so please let us know by the end of this term. We have only a short time in September to do a lot 
of administration before the children come back. 

Meals should be paid for in advance, and all outstanding amounts need to be settled before the end of the 
summer term on Tuesday 20th July. 

If any Y6 children are in credit on their school meals account, then this will be transferred over to a        
younger sibling, or a refund arranged if there are no siblings. 





Phone: 01372 743104                                   Fax: 01372 729436                            Absence Line: 01372 847965 
After school clubs staff: 07824988216                                            E-mail: info@southfield-park.surrey.sch.uk 
Polly Sawyer After school club: 07921 147335 

Reminders for Next Week 
Monday 5th Clubs on this week 

Tuesday 6th Y6 Trip to Chessington World of Adventures 

Wednesday 7th JumpRope Workshops 

Thursday 8th JumpRope Workshops 

Y2 trip to RHS Garden Wisley 

Friday 9th  

Vacancies at Woodlands 
School 

Woodlands School is a school for pupils from 2-19 who 
need the support of a specialised curriculum to enable 
them to reach their full potential.  

A fantastic opportunity has opened up at Woodlands 
School in Leatherhead. We are looking to hire a special 
needs primary teacher and SEND class assistants.          
Competitive salary, Staff Shop discount card, health       
benefits and many other wonderful benefits come with 
the job! Check out E-Teach or contact Nicola at              

admin@woodlands.surrey.sch.uk for more details.    

https://www.eteach.com/job/special-needs-classroom-

assistants-1162886?lang=en-GB&frmsrh=Y 

 

 

Special Needs 
Classroom         
Assistants - Eteach 

Find out more about 
this Special Needs 
Classroom Assistants 
job from Woodlands 
School. Search thou-
sands of teaching jobs 
from schools around 
the world 

www.eteach.com 
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